ARKANSAS 3544

ENERGY & ENVIRONMENT

March 10, 2023

Jodi Reynolds-Coffelt
Environmental Manager
Waste Management Inc.

88 Joyce Lane

Russellville, Arkansas, 72802

RE: Submittal of Disposal Fee Plan required by March 31, 2023
AFIN: 72-00144 Permit: 0290-S1-R2

Dear Jodi Reynolds-Coffelt:

APC&EC Rule 11.204(A) states that “each landfill and each transporter, required under this rule to
pay disposal fees, shall provide a written Disposal Fee Plan to the Division that establishes an
accurate method of quantifying the amount of solid waste received and a suitable means calculating
the amount of disposal fees payable to the Division pursuant to Ark. Code Ann. §§ 8-6-606 and 8-6-
1003 et seq. and this Rule”. DEQ requires that each landfill and transporter submit an updated
Disposal Fee Plan every five (5) years.

In order to increase efficiency and simplify this process for the solid waste landfills and transporters,
the Division of Environmental Quality, Office of Land Resources (DEQ) has updated the Disposal
Fee Plan (DFP) and Disposal Fee Plan Narrative (DFPN). The DFP and DFPN have been merged
into a single, PDF fillable form (DFP). The new DFP form will need to be completed and returned to
DEQ by March 31, 2023. A copy of the DFP has been included in this letter, or you can access the
new DFP (Solid Waste Disposal Fee Plan) via DEQ’s website:
https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/home/forms/.

Please complete the new DFP form including a sample waste ticket for the facility within (30)
calendar days of receipt of this letter for DEQ review and approval. Should you have any questions,
contact me at (501) 682-0587 or burke@adeq.state.ar.us.

Sincerely,
A =
Lori Burke

Environmental Program Coordinator, Office of Land Resources
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118

cc: Susan Speake, Deputy Associate Director, OLR
Carolyn Pollard, Programs Manager, OLR
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